Ashe Workforce Development Vacancy/Appointment — May 1, 2023
(High Country Workforce Development)

They have a vacant seat needing a private sector employer representative.
They are requesting the appointment of Edward Hinson who has expressed interest.

This seat would be a two year term thru 6/25.

Info:

Edward Hinson (currently serving as an Avery seat that is about to expire) is interested in continuing on
the WDB and could potentially serve in your Ashe vacancy if interested. Edward is a very engaged
member, knowledgeable about the community, and willing to serve in this role.

His contact info is edward.hinson@skyline.org or 336-876-6302.

Information received from:

Misty Bishop-Price

High Country Council of Governments

High Country Workforce Development Board
828.265.5434 ext. 119
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Jeff Dreyer, Chair 468 New Market Blvd., Boone, NC 28607
A _— " Phone: 828-265-5434 Fax: 828-265-5439
Edward Hinson, Vice-Chair www.highcountrywdb.com

To: Ashley Honeycutt, Clerk to Ashe County Board of Commissioners;
Commissioner Powers, High Country WDB Consortium Member

From: Misty Bishop-Price, Director
Date: March 17, 2023

Subject: Private Sector Vacancy on High Country WDB

Due to the vacancy on the High Country WDB, we are seeking an appointment to fill an
Ashe County seat for a private sector board member with a term ending June 30, 2023.
Members typically serve two-year, staggering terms and can be re-appointed. Private
sector members should serve in leadership roles in their organization (for example:
hiring or policy authority/owner/officer).

Due to this seats term ending in June, should you wish for your new appointment to serve
the consecutive term ending 6/30/25, please indicate during the appointment process.

Board Member Seats Name Term Period
Private Sector Vacant Term Ends 6/30/23 with
option to fill term ending
6/30/25
Private Sector Jeff Dreyer Term Ends 6/30/24
AEV

The WDB typically meets every other month on the second Thursday at 2:30pm. The next
regular meeting is scheduled for May 11th, 2023.

Thank you for your support of workforce development in the region and ensuring that
Ashe has full representation on the WDB. Please feel free to contact me should you need
any additional information.

The High Country Workforce Development system helps employers meet their workforce needs, helps
individuals build careers, strengthens the local economy, and meets the challenges of global competition.
Equal Opportunity Employer/Program - Dial 711 for Relay NC



